In January 2010 ARS Ltd completed the field survey element of the North East Rapid Coastal Zone Assessment (http://www.english-heritage.org.uk/server/show/nav.18389 ) on behalf of English Heritage. This second phase of work follows on from the desk-based assessment and aerial photographic survey of the coastline between Whitby and Berwick-upon-Tweed, which was completed by ARS Ltd in 2009. The project will provide detailed information about the archaeological remains along the North East Coast and assess the level of threat that they face from erosion. This data will then be used to better inform the ongoing management of these sites. Sites investigated ranged in date from the Mesolithic period through to the Cold War with many sites recorded for the first time.
